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HOG ROAST – MONDAY 28th AUGUST 2017 
 
The Hog Roast will take place on the Village Green out-
side the Lord Nelson from 1.30 pm till late!!  Tickets at 
£5.00 a head are available from the Pub, Post Office, or 
Anne and Simon Golding.                                                               
 

PLEASE BRING cutlery, picnic chairs, tables, rugs etc  

O2/Vodafone Mobile Mast 
 
We have been informed that work is due to start work on 31st July on the 
Mobile Phone Mast which is to be located next to the Skate Park. 

 
It is expected that work will take approximately 6 weeks. 

 
31st December 2017  

 
Appleton Wiske  

Village Hall 
 
Tickets on sale from 01 Sept from 
the Village Shop 
 
£10 per ticket for all tickets pur-
chased before 31st October,  
£15 per ticket after 
this date. 
 
Bring you own drink 
and nibbles 
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Appleton Wiske Community Primary School 
 
Our children have enjoyed an eventful Summer Term at Appleton Wiske Commu-
nity Primary School.  

They have taken part in many sporting events such as cricket, quad kids, athletics and tennis, and we 
are all looking forward to Sports Day.  
In May we danced around the Maypole and entertained our parents, grandparents and friends with 
strawberry tea – it was a fabulous community event.  
We have welcomed our new starters during their transition visits and enjoyed a Teddy Bears’ picnic 
with the whole school and a parents’ lunch.  
All of our children have been on some exciting class trips to places such as the Great Yorkshire Show, 
Whitegates Nursery, the Transporter Bridge, Saltholme Nature Reserve, a local farm and a creamery.  
Our Summer Fair was a successful event and, despite the weather, was well supported by our fami-
lies.  
We were very proud to take part in the Appleton Wiske Scarecrow Festival and produced some im-
pressive Roald Dahl characters which were displayed at the front of school; this year we have benefit-
ted from the money raised so we are very grateful to the organisers and committee.  
Our Year 6 children are moving on to new adventures soon and we wish them the best of luck for the 
future.  
Neil Clark 
Head Teacher  

Appleton Wiske Yorkshire  
Countrywomen’s  
Association (YCA) 

 
 

 
We welcome members and guests to join us for out September and October Meetings which will be 
held in the Annex at The Village Hall:  
Wednesday 13th September Of Fish and Actors : 100 Years of Darlington Civic Theatre - a talk by Chris 
Lloyd,  

APPLETON PLAYERS 
 
 
The production for 2018 is Curse of the Pharaoh - The welcome evening for 
children is on Thursday 7th September 2017 at 6.30pm, followed by the 
adult auditions at 7.30pm. Please come along and join us, if you would like 
to be involved in the pantomime but do not want to be "on stage", please 

contact Michelle Street on 01609 881422, or by email to m.street2@sky.com we would love for you to 

SPEEDING 
 
Thank you to all those people who completed the recent speed awareness survey.  The results from the survey are 
displayed on the village noticeboard and a letter and more detailed breakdown of the results have been sent to the 
North Yorkshire Police asking for advice on what further action the village needs to take. 
Thank you to Angela Carlin and Richard Haussmann for carryout this work on behalf of the Parish Council. 



 

Newsletter printing sponsored by  

Appleton Recreation Association 200 Club 
 

Our Summer  draw took place in the Lord Nelson on 06 June. We are glad to announce the follow-
ing winners;   

 
1st Prize £250 -  Lezline Platt 

2nd Prize £100 - Ann Wilkinson  
3rd Prize £50  -  Claire Grainge 

 
We would like to thank everyone for their continued support by being involved in the draw,  we will be coming 
round the village to gather the annual entry fee during the month of August before we carry out the Autumn 
Draw in September. 
If anyone is not in the 200 club and would like to be, it is £20 a year and numbers can be requested through An-
drew I’Anson 07949 341 784, Leonie Smith 0777 381 0863 or Helen Healey 07988 115 197. There are a few 

Methodist Chapel  
 

Thank you: 
 
Thank you for the generous donation received though the Scarecrow festival 2017.  
We are not yet able to specify money usage as that will be decided by members at the 
next meeting in October. We do however wish to register our grateful thanks to Gill and 
Brian, and to all who contributed to community through service, support, and scare-
crows. 
 

Weekly events @chapel: 
 

Sunday services  10.30 am to 11.30 am followed by tea, coffee and social. 
Accompanied children are invited to join the Kids Corner craft activities, which take 
place within the service, at a table set to one side. 

 
Tuesday Coffee Mornings   8.30am – 11.30am, during the school term.   
The aim of the coffee morning is to provide a welcome social occasion, as well as sup-

Community Harvest Celebration:   
 

1st October at 11.30am in Appleton Wiske Village Hall 
 

Short, informal gathering (± 35 minutes) for singing 
and thanksgiving, followed by lunch. 

 
The celebration is offered as an 

expression of gratitude and community 
within the cycle of the year. 

It is offered for those of any faith, or none 
and for the young and the young at heart! 

 
For seating and catering purposes,  
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VILLAGE HALL TOTE WINNERS  -  April, May, June 2017 
 

Proceeds from the Tote help to fund the run-
ning costs of the village hall, which is a val-
uable community asset. 
There are 11 monthly draws with prizes of 
£30, £20 and £10 with larger prizes in the 
Christmas Draw. 
The annual subscription is £12 per ticket, if 
you would like ot become a member and 
support the village hall please contact Brian 
Rawling via email  
brianrawling@gmail.com or phone  
01609 881628 
 

MONTH NUMBERS AMOUNT 

April 2  -  8 £30 

April 11  -  17 £10 

May 11  -  19 £30 

May 2  -  13 £20 

May 1  -  12 £10 

June 4  -  8 £30 

June 7  -  21 £20 

June 14  -  19 £10 

April 4  -  21 £20 

NAME 

L Naismith 

Lillian Bamborough 

Angela Sellars 

John Wright 

Jayne Little 

Arthur I’Anson 

Michelle Street 

Gail Fiske 

John Wright 

PARISH BY-ELECTION 
 
We have been informed by the Electoral Services Team Leader at Hambleton DC that the By-Election called in 
relation to the replacement of Ruth Barker was uncontested as only one person, Kenton Bazeley, put their name 
forward.  
 
Accordingly there will not be an election on Thursday 3 August.  There will only be a small cost of £100 payable 
by the Council for work done by HDC to date. Details have been posted on the notice board and website. 

VILLAGE INFRASTRUCTURE 
 
As you may be aware, 25% of the proceeds of the Scarecrow weekend were donated to the Parish Council to be 
used towards improvements to the village infrastructure. This amounts to £1448 and this will be “ring-fenced” so 
that it will not be used for any other council expenditure. 
 
We are looking for ideas as to how this money could be best spent and anyone who has any ideas should put 
them in writing to the Parish Clerk, Leonie Smith. The money could be spent on one project or several dependent 
on costs. The ideas will be considered at the next Parish Council meeting on 4 September 2017. 

THANK YOU 
 
Many thanks to everyone who contributed to the House to House Collection in Appleton Wiske 
for Christian Aid that raised £361.18p for the work of the Charity. 

FISH FRIDAY 
 
The Annual Fish Supper on Fish Friday 2017, on Friday 7 July, to support the work of the Fish-
ermen’s Mission held in the Lord Nelson raised £260 – Thank you. 

DATE FOR YOUR DIARY  -  LEEMING MILITARY WIVES CHOIR 
 

Wednesday 13th December  -  7:00 p.m.  Appleton Wiske Village Hall 
£10 per ticket, includes light refreshments 


